	Horton Grange Primary Year 3 Newsletter  Summer 1

	Maths

We will interpreting data through looking at and drawing pictograms, graphs and bar charts. The children will also be calculating perimeter of shapes and looking at length, mass and capacity. They will practice answering timed mental and oral questions, based on the work they have already covered this year and test style questions/techniques. Please can you help your child by looking at the 4 number operations, solving how to work sums out quickly in their head and look at the length, mass and capacity of different household items.

The children should be able to fluently recall x2, x3, x4, x5, x6, x8 and x10 times tables. 

	English
The children will be writing a diary entry. We will then look at a range of diary entries and analyse the features of these. The children will also create a fact file using their knowledge from Earthquakes and Volcanoes. They will think about the short and long term effects on people, environments and the economy.  

	Geography 
In Geography this half term the children will be looking at volcanoes and earthquakes. They will be learning about what volcanoes and earthquakes are, how they are formed and the after effects they cause. 

We will also be learning about where they are located. The children will be learning specific names of volcanoes and earthquakes. If you have the internet at home please encourage your child to research about volcanoes and earthquakes. 
	Physical Education 

Swimming:  All classes will be going swimming on a Wednesday morning. The children need a costume/trunks and a towel. 
PE days:     All classes will be doing PE on a Tuesday.
The theme for this half term is gymnastics. The children will learn exercises requiring balance, strength, flexibility, coordination and endurance. They will learn a sequence and perform it to their peers. This will allow children to self and peer assess. 

	Summer 1 in Year 3
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	Science  

In Science this half term we will be continuing their work on ‘Animals including Humans’.

Children will be looking at their diet, skeletons and digestive system. They will compare these in different animals. 

The children will also be learning to understand how to ensure that their investigations are fair, planning and carrying out their own investigations and conducting fair tests.
	PSHE
The PSHE topic is all about relationships, which includes the different types of relationships that can exist. 
They will look at how to work collaboratively, understand how their actions affect others and develop strategies to resolve disputes and conflict. 


	
	MFL
This term the children will continue to learn Spanish. They will be supported by Spanish students, with pronunciation. They will continue to build on prior knowledge and will take part in discussions with friends and teachers.
The children learn about different foods, drinks, colours, days of the week and are trying to speak in full sentences fluently. 
	 Music
The theme for this half term is ‘Exploring Sound Colours’. They will listen to the quality of sound and investigate how it distinguishes from other sounds of the same pitch and volume. 
	 R.E.
The theme for this half term is ‘Right and Wrong’. They will be focusing traditions in Christianity, Islam and Judaism.

	ICT

This half term the children will be using ICT to carry out research related to Geography and Science topics. They will also continue to develop their coding skills and think about e-safety.
	Art
This half term the children will be creating their own landscape drawings of famous volcanoes. The children will be looking closely at Monet’s work. 
They will use different techniques and materials and choose which one they prefer. 
	How can you help?

Please can you make sure that your child’s planner is in school everyday and signed each week.  English, Spellings, Handwriting and Maths homework is given out on a Wednesday and is to be handed in the following Monday.  Spellings should be practiced several times before the spelling test which is every Tuesday.
Please could you make sure you are reading with your child every day and signing their journal. 

Please could we ensure the correct equipment is brought to school every day and the correct uniform and shoes are worn.

Thank you for your continued support.


